
FHE Athletic Booster meeting minutes

November 13, 2018


Sports represented:


Bowling - Dawn Boomers	 	 	 	 

Wrestling - Michelle Hearn

Basketball/Girls - Michelle Johnson	 	 

Competitive Cheer - Brigid Kloostra

Baseball - Amy Messing	 	 	 	 

Golf/Boys - Tina Emerine, Coach Jenkz

Lacrosse/Boys - Darryl Haley	 	 	 

Lacrosse/Girls - Brigid Kloostra

Rowing - Cathy Calveneau,Cheryl Mayette	 

Softball - Aaran Bush,Michelle Williams

Cross Country - Rita Tomaszewski,Deb Ottenwess, Coach Mac

Soccer/Boys/Girls - Dan Smolek, Gretchen Hice, John Hice, Ann Dziuba	 	 	 

Cheerleading - Michelle Scully

Football - Kris Brenner,Bill Stratbucker, Lisa Adams		 	 	 

Track - Carin Brenner, Jill Ainman

Golf/Girls - Paul Reges, Coach Telzerow	, Kevin Grzelak	 

Volleyball - Trisha Stiles, Kathy Hoffman

Swim/Girls - Terry Sands

Hockey - Colleen Endres

Dance team - Terry Sands

Basketball/Boys - Jim Kuiper

Skiing - Jill Yeomans


Board members present: 

Ali Doyle

Chris Hoexum

Wendy Winn




The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. 


Ali Doyle

• Please make sure you sign in at each meeting.  This is the only way that we will be 

able to give your team credit. 

• Someone needs to represent your team at each meeting

• Please do not represent more than one sport at each meeting

• the representative for each sport needs to get people to sign up to cover 

concessions - this is a big part of how the funds are distributed


Volleyball team

• The volleyball team showed up in full force to thank the board, Ben Sherman, and 

JJ for all of the support they have been given from the Athletic Boosters

• In the past, they haven’t felt like they looked like a team.  They have been given 

brand new warm-ups along with new Varsity & JV jerseys and feel this has helped 
them look like a team.


• They were given new volleyballs this year. 

• They really appreciated the Senior Night which was topped off by having the tunnel 

to run out of.

• They feel this is the most support they have had in years and think that it helped 

their program build a better sense of unity.


Gift Card Drive 
• The volleyball and football teams were asked to do a gift card drive for the Winter 

Hawk Rally

• This was a contest between the two teams

• The volleyball team raised $1220, while the football team raised $645

• The football team will be serving pizza to the volleyball team for lunch


Winter Hawk Rally 
• Friday, February 8, 2019

• Students will stay after school to set up

• 4-6 p.m. will be for younger kids - will be similar to Hawk Rally but indoors

• 6-8 p.m. will be for the bigger kids - basketball, volleyball, dodgeball, etc

• 8-10 p.m. DJ/dance for both kids and adults

• We need spring and fall sports to be involved, not just winter sports


Booster requests 
• We are always looking for donations




• We have close to $16,000 in requests right now.  We would love to be able to fulfill 
all of the request that we receive.


• We are looking to form a committee that will be in charge of corporate donations

• PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE make sure that you have representatives from your 

team sign up to work the concession stand

• We need participation from all teams for the Winter Hawk Rally


Concessions - Jackie Doherty 
• you can find the signup genius on the weekly update

• new items purchased: grills, popcorn machine, hot dog roller, storage

• Winter sign-up will be going out soon

• We are looking for student participation

• We love having National Honor Society participation

• You will need to sign-in when you work in the concession stand in order for the 

concession team to monitor who participates

• Parent reps need to check the sign-up genius to see when their sport is 

responsible for covering concessions


Student Athletes of the month 
• We had 6 students signed to Division I schools

• Several students attended the MHSA Sportsmanship Summit

• These students are excited to name the student section


The following student athletes were recognized tonight:


Spencer Dziuba - Soccer

Zach Robinson - Soccer

Ethan Hinman - Cross-Country

Matthew Tomaszewski - Cross-Country

Kate Ottenwess - Cross - Country

Luke Brenner - Football

Austyn Adams - Football

Ainsley Reges - Golf

Jenna Grzelak - Golf

Averi Scully - Cheerleading

Linsey Wozniac - Volleyball


Congratulations!!!




HawkZone items 
• HawkZone items are available for purchase in the Athletic Office


Social Media 
• people are doing a great job getting Pam Toigo information to put on the Facebook 

page

• We would love to get more students posting on the Facebook page

• Please keep items short and always include a picture


Athletic Booster Patrons 
• Decals are in.  Contact Ali Doyle if you have not received yours


Promotional items 
• We are looking for local businesses that are interested in having your business logo 

put on promotional items that can be given away at the winter sporting events

• Please contact Ali Doyle ali.doyle@sbcglobal.net or Kathy Hoffman 

kjhoffman@mac.com if you are interested.


fhesports.net 
• Ben and JJ are uploading more information 

• you can sign up for alerts in order to get cancellation alerts in a timely fashion

• Please feel free to share information from your sport

• you can subscribe to the calendar for your child’s sport


meeting was adjourned at 7:56 p.m. 
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